The Annual Lillington and Leweston Parish Meeting
held in The Vestry of St. Martins on 
 Thursday 2nd April 2015 at 7.00 pm
MINUTES
Present: 
Councillor Nigel Williams (Chairman)

Mr Will Jones, (Councillor for Leweston).

Mrs Rosalie Silverton, 

Mr David Wright, 

Mrs Mandy Wright,
Mr Les Evans 

Mrs Diana Pinney

Mr Richard Pinney
Mrs Karen Williams

Mr Mike Ryan

Mrs Charlie Ryan

Mr Michael Hibbit

Mr Charlie Boston

Mrs Jo Boston

Mr Mark Ashley Miller
Mrs Carinna Vickers (Clerk)

1. Apologies for absence - Lieutenant Sally Lawrence-Archer, Mrs Lisa Lewis, Mr Adam Lewis, Mrs Jane Crutcher, Mr Bill Crutcher, Brigadier Clive Robertson, Mrs Fiona Robertson, Mrs Janie Shaw, Mr Chris Shaw, Mrs Jane Marshal, Mr Leon Marshal, Mrs Ann Williams, Mr Mel Williams.
2.  Minutes of the meeting held on 10th April 2014. 
It was resolved that the Minutes of the meeting of 10th April 2014 were agreed with the amendment of the date for the introduction of broadband to 2015.  Proposed: Charlie Boston, Seconded: Karen Williams.  Unanimously agreed.
3.  Matters Arising
3.1
The 60 degree bend above Evans Brothers’ Yard.  Cllr Williams had attempted to get this area of road properly tarmacked to make safer, however DCC Highways were not prepared to come to a formal agreement due to issues with the underpinning of the fabric of the road.  However, Cllr Williams informally achieved a covering of tarmac on the curve with residual tarmac left over from other areas of work through direct liaison with the contractors.  This has helped the problem but is not the perfect solution. Les Evans stated that he had laid the underpinnings to a suitable standard and asked if Cllr Williams could have another attempt with DCC.

Action: Cllr Williams to contact DCC Highways.

3.2
Snow Plan. Cllr Williams reported that DCC would contribute to Mr Tizzard’s cost to keep Lillington village open in periods of heavy snowfall. The CVPC Snow plan was made available to read.
3.3
Planning Applications.  There are no outstanding applications in the village.  There is one in the pipeline for a herdsman’s cottage on Mr Tizzard’s land.  Discussion on position of the house has been on going with the views of WDDC conflicting with the desires of the local residents.   
3.4
Damaged road sign – The sign at the top of Gordon’s Lane has now been correctly repositioned.  
3.5
Superfast Broadband – The latest prediction for arrival in Lillington is 2015 and in Leweston post 2016. 

3.6
Annual Party – This was a suggestion by Adam Lewis from last year.  The meeting unanimously supported the idea of taking this forward and with the church yard as a possible venue.  
4.  Update since last meeting 
4.1
Cllr Williams updated the meeting regarding activities within the village in the last year.  The Paint ball application had been approved but with limitations on numbers.  No concerns have since been raised with regards to noise or traffic.

4.2
The application to increase the size of the Quarry at the top of Gordon’s Lane has been approved.  Cllr Jones made the point that consultation had been very poor and the original figures never quite balanced.  The approval included conditions to sort out any drainage problems onto the road and also to put a condition on the vehicles to clean the heavy clay from their wheels during periods of bad weather.  If there are any concerns please let the PC know to take action.
4.3
The development of the Depot site in Longburton is moving forward and is in the phase of seeking outline planning permission.  Another site at Meriden, by the Methodist Chapel in the southern part of Longburton is also in the pipeline for outline planning permission.  
4.4
A tree preservation order has been submitted for trees in the wood just south of Longburton at Burton Hill Plantation, where illegal felling of trees took place.  

4.5
Cllr Williams encouraged people to visit the PC Website – camvaleparishcouncil.co.uk and contribute information to it. Comments are welcome.
4.6
Cllr Williams emphasised that though he was now the Chairman of the Cam Vale Group of Parish Councils he was also the Lillington Councillor which remains his main priority. 

5.  Matters raised by Leweston and Lillington residents included:
5.1
Fundraising for the church – Mark Ashley Miller informed the meeting that every 5 years an architect surveys the fabric of the church.  This has recently been done very thoroughly by a new architect who has raised a number of issues.   These issues have been listed in order of priority, with the most serious being the repointing of the tower at an estimated cost of £40,000.  Collectively all the work would come to £102,000.  The good news is that Sherborne Abbey have some funds available and also expertise in raising finance.  A number of people from the village have already generously pledged money for the work.  It has been agreed to try to put in place as much funding from outside sources as possible and then approach people within the community to help fundraise.  The aspiration is to try and correct all the actions on the list so that the church will be in an excellent state for the next 20 years.
5.2
Dog fouling/Rubbish – Charlie Boston raised the problem of dog fouling.  He asked for more consideration from people who should try to keep their dogs under control and pick up their poo when on dog walks and also be aware that there is much more litter left around the area.  If locals going for walks could pick up any rubbish they find and bin it, it would be greatly appreciated.

5.3
Fly Tipping – Will Jones reported that there had been a couple of incidents of fly tipping in the area and asked villagers to be vigilant for offenders and report further incidents to West Dorset Distric Council via the dorsetforyou website https://www.dorsetforyou.com/flytipping  .
5.4
BT cable – Nigel Williams contacted BT regarding the fallen cable on the top road and this has been rectified.

5.5
Churchyard grass cuttings/Ownership of land - The question of where to put grass cuttings from the graveyard was discussed now that most of the land at the Eastern end of the church, which has recently been bought by the Pinneys, has been tidied up. Richard Pinney stated that he did not want the grass to be put there in future. After discussion it was agreed that Mark Ashley Miller would find an alternative location 

(Post Meeting Note: In the lower graveyard). Diana Pinney pointed out that the church wall between their newly acquired land and the graveyard was in disrepair and suggested it should be repaired and it was agreed that this should be brought to the PCC’s attention, particularly as the Pinneys planned to keep a pig on their adjacent land. The Pinneys also had concerns regarding the overhanging Yew tree in the churchyard and it was agreed that they would cut this back sensibly to protect their livestock. A map is attached showing ownership by the Pinneys in that area, marked in yellow. The remainder in white around the track is owned by Mike Tizzard.
5.6
Roads and Traffic – Diana Pinney raised concerns that the roads are getting wider leading to the village (mainly Gordons Lane) because cars are driving over the verges to pass oncoming traffic rather than using existing passing places and this can encourage people to drive faster.  She requested that people keep to the passing bays and drive slower.

5.7
Safety mirror at the Evans brother’s 60 degree bend – Mr Mark Ashley Mirror had kindly experimented with a viewing mirror on the bend.  This had sadly been vandalized.  It was generally agreed that a mirror was not an ideal solution but Mark was thanked for his contribution. 
5.8
Thanks was also given by Les Evans to Mark Ashley Miller for this contribution towards getting the sign post at the top of Gordon’s Lane correctly positioned.
6.  Matters of Interest/AOB.  – There were no matters arising.
The meeting was closed at 1950.
Cllr N. Williams
